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 Joint BFG / Oxfordshire Fungus Survey / Friends of Watlington Hill. Saturday, October 22nd. 
Leader Richard Fortey.

Penny Cullington

About 20 or more of us gathered in the busy NT carpark for this afternoon event – yet another beautiful clear and sunny day but still really dry, so we were not hopeful of experiencing the amazing prolific fruiting which can occur here in the extensive open grassland area when conditions are favourable. Certainly some diligent searching was needed and fungi were indeed thin on the ground, but with a good-sized group we turned up a fair number of the special species which occur here, though mostly just in ones or twos rather than in tens or even hundreds. One never expects to compile a large list in such specialised habitat, so the modest 36 species was no surprise with virtually nothing to report from the mixed woodland at the top of the hill. It is always a delight to stroll over the escarpment area, and here we found the rare and beautiful Entoloma bloxamii (just two specimens) together with just three species of waxcap (Hygrocybe fornicata, quieta and virginea). Three species of fairy clubs also were collected: the bright yellow Clavulinopsis corniculata and helvola are both common, but the dainty and much paler C. umbrinella was a new record for the county (this of course being Oxfordshire rather than Bucks!). Two species of Clitopilus were found: the common Miller, C. prunulus and the much rarer C. scyphoides, another new record for the county. Of the species known to be mycorrhizal with Rock Rose (Helianthemum), a plant which abounds on this site, we found Cortinarius epsomiensis and Tricholoma hemisulphureum in reasonable numbers, though only one specimen of the sometimes abundant Lactarius evosmus and also one of Inocybe rimosa. (One collection of Inocybe is still to be named and has mystified me on this site for the last five years.) Boletus luridus together with the relatively newly named Amanita malleata, both of which grow in quantities with Helianthemum here, had unfortunately finished fruiting, but we did find both Amanita strobiliformis and A. echinocephala, the former with Rock Rose and the latter with Birch.

See the complete list of species for more details.

